VILLAGE OF CORONA
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

August 20, 2008

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on August 20, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson

VISITORS:

See Attached list

ABSENT:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Public Discussion Regarding the Wastewater Treatment System

The Mayor stated the purpose of the meeting was to answer questions about the Wastewater Management System Project.

The Mayor gave the visitors a history of how the project had been started.

The New Mexico Environment Department had called attention to the Village Governing Body that very few of the structures had septic systems that would pass environmental regulations.

The Village acquired grant funding for a Preliminary Engineering Report.

The PER was completed and it made several suggestions of types of treatment systems that would solve the problem.

Community meetings were held and the different types of systems were discussed. 

Originally the project was estimated to cost $900,000.

A “self help” process   to construct the project was also discussed in order to keep the costs down. 

The current Council worked on gathering funding.

The current Council was successful in gathering funds from the State Legislature - $480,000 and the Governor’s Innovative fund for the drip system at the football field - $250.000 - and $500,000 from CDBG Funding. 

The Village received a total of about $1,200,000 for Phase 1 of the Project. 

The Village hired Smith Engineering Company to design, plan and conduct construction management for the project with the awarded funding.

The Village went out to bid for a contractor and the first bid opening came in for more money than the Village had in funding, and the Village had to bid a second time with a reduced scope of work.

The second bid opening came in at the same amount as the Village had funds for, and the Village hired Cone Construction as the contractor for the project.

The Mayor described how the original project involved septic tanks for each residence.

The current Council had re-evaluated the original design and changes were made.

A project designed to take both liquids and solids was selected.  If the project was designed in this manner, it would be less expensive for the Village to maintain in the long run.  On the other hand, if individual septic tanks were installed for each property, they would still have to be pumped regularly.  This would be an expensive task for the Village Public Works Department.

It was also decided the treatment plant should not be located on Main Street in the heart of community activities. 

As a result of this analysis, Smith Engineering re-designed the project to be a sewer system and relocated the treatment plant across the railroad tracks to the Public Works yard.

The Mayor stated the project would probably cost $2,000,000.

The Mayor stated Phase 1 of the project would include construction of the treatment plant at the Village yard, connections for most of Main Street and half of the drip system at the football field.

The Mayor discussed the proposed wastewater ordinance. 

Mayor stated the proposed ordinance would include all property within the Village limits and if the sewer line was accessible to the property then the owner would have to be connected to the sewer system. 

The Mayor stated that if the resident was paying for a water tap, the Village would connect the resident to the waste water system for free, and the resident would then be billed monthly for the waste water connection. 

Sammy Stoneman asked if the fee for the waste water would be fixed or adjustable.

The Mayor answered that they had not decided yet on how the billing would be calculated, but he stated 

he would prefer the fee to be a fixed rate. Also, the fixed rate would depend on the Village’s cost of operations and the type of connection.  There would be different rates for businesses, residents and the school.   

Rosetta Gilmore asked what would happen to the existing septic tanks when they connected residents up to the waste water system.

The Mayor replied that they would be abandoned after being pumped and filled with sand.    

Rosetta Gilmore expressed her concerns regarding an existing septic tank that was very close to the foundation of her house.

The Mayor assured her that the foundation would not be disturbed since the septic tank she was describing had already been abandoned, and the project only involved septic tanks that were currently being used.

Sammy Stoneman asked for clarification on the scope of work for Phase 1 

Turner Wilson clarified   the scope of work would cover Quintana Ave to Ker Ave to the foot ball field but not all the connections would be made due to the available funding.

Rosetta asked if the Village knew where the septic tanks were on each of the properties.

The Mayor stated a survey had been completed for the residents involved in Phase 1. 

The Mayor discussed the GRIP Project and expressed his concerns regarding the DOT’s decision to skip the Corona Main Street area and move to another section of Highway 54. The Mayor stated he was working on correcting the situation.

The Mayor thanked the residents for attending the meeting.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor stated a quorum was not present so they were not able to make a motion and vote to adjourn the meeting.
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